

Dr. Edward Fitzgerald Elementary School

Kimberly Rosas, Principal Julian Gutierrez, Program Specialist

Dear Fitzgerald Students, Staff, Parents, and Community Members,

Welcome to the 2025–2026 school year at Fitzgerald Elementary School! Whether you're a returning member of our Fox Family or joining us for the first time, we are excited to have you as part of our community.

After stepping into the principal role mid-year, it has been a true privilege getting to know many of you. I'm thrilled to continue this journey and begin the new year with energy, purpose, and a shared commitment to helping every student feel seen, supported, and empowered to succeed.

This year, we will continue to place a strong emphasis on **academic excellence**, while also focusing on what we know is equally important—**building a caring, inclusive school community**. We are dedicated to creating a school culture where every student feels a sense of belonging and where kindness, respect, and responsibility are part of our everyday experience. We'll use tools like iReady to guide instruction from day one and ensure every child is making meaningful progress.

We know that a successful school year is built on **strong connections between school and home**. Your involvement and support are powerful! Whether you're able to volunteer, attend an event, or simply encourage your child's learning at home, your partnership makes a lasting impact. We'll have many opportunities for families to get involved, and we encourage you to participate in ways that work for you.

Safety remains a top priority at Fitzgerald. From arrival to dismissal, and every moment in between, our focus is to ensure that students feel secure, both physically and emotionally. Our school policies and procedures are designed with this in mind, and we ask that families continue to help us by following parking lot guidelines, arriving on time, and reinforcing safe and respectful behaviors at home and with school employees. Our partnership ensures that each child can concentrate on learning in a safe and supportive setting.

We're also excited to welcome **an outstanding group of new staff members** who are joining our school family this year. They bring fresh energy, innovative ideas, and a shared commitment to nurturing and supporting our students.

Please mark your calendars for two important dates:

- The first day of school: Monday, August 11th, 2025
- Back to School Night: Thursday, August 14th, 2025

47 Ross

Thank you for trusting us with your child's education. I look forward to seeing you soon and making this year one of growth, joy, and meaningful learning for all.

With appreciation and excitement,

Mrs. Kimberly Rosas

Principal



Dr. Edward Fitzgerald Elementary School

Kimberly Rosas, Principal Julian Gutierrez, Program Specialist

Estimados estudiantes, personal, padres y miembros de la comunidad de Fitzgerald,

¡Bienvenidos al año escolar 2025-2026 en la Escuela Primaria Fitzgerald! Ya sea que regresen a nuestra Familia Fox o se unan a nosotros por primera vez, nos entusiasma tenerlos como parte de nuestra comunidad.

Tras asumir la dirección a mitad de año, ha sido un verdadero privilegio conocer a muchos de ustedes. Estoy encantada de continuar este camino y comenzar el nuevo año con energía, propósito y un compromiso compartido para ayudar a cada estudiante a sentirse reconocido, apoyado y empoderado para alcanzar el éxito.

Este año, seguiremos priorizando la **excelencia académica**, a la vez que nos centraremos en lo que sabemos que es igualmente importante—**construir una comunidad escolar solidaria e inclusiva**. Nos dedicamos a crear una cultura escolar donde cada estudiante se sienta parte de su entorno y donde la amabilidad, el respeto y la responsabilidad formen parte de nuestra experiencia diaria. Utilizaremos herramientas como iReady para guiar la instrucción desde el primer día y garantizar que cada niño progrese significativamente.

Sabemos que un año escolar exitoso se construye a partir de **fuertes vínculos entre la escuela y el hogar**. ¡Su participación y apoyo son fundamentales! Ya sea como voluntario, asistiendo a un evento o simplemente impulsando el aprendizaje de su hijo en casa, su colaboración tiene un impacto duradero. Ofreceremos muchas oportunidades para que las familias participen, y los animamos a participar de la manera que mejor se adapte a sus necesidades.

La seguridad sigue siendo una prioridad absoluta en Fitzgerald. Desde la llegada hasta la salida, y en cada momento intermedio, nos centramos en garantizar que los estudiantes se sientan seguros, tanto física como emocionalmente. Nuestras políticas y procedimientos escolares están diseñados con esto en mente, y solicitamos a las familias que sigan colaborando siguiendo las normas de estacionamiento, llegando puntualmente y reforzando comportamientos seguros y respetuosos en casa y con el personal escolar. Nuestra colaboración garantiza que cada niño pueda concentrarse en su aprendizaje en un entorno seguro y de apoyo.

También nos entusiasma dar la bienvenida **a un excelente grupo de nuevos miembros del personal** que se unen a nuestra familia escolar este año. Aportan energía renovada, ideas innovadoras y un compromiso compartido con el apoyo y la formación de nuestros estudiantes.

Marque sus calendarios para dos fechas importantes:

- El primer día de clases: Lunes, 11 de agosto del 2025
- Noche de Regreso a Clases: Jueves, 14 de agosto del 2025

Koes

Gracias por confiarnos la educación de su hijo. Espero verlos pronto y que este año sea un año de crecimiento, alegría y aprendizaje significativo para todos.

Con aprecio y entusiasmo,

Sra. Kimberly Rosas

Directora